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5. DECEMBER 2000 INTERNET SERVICES PROVIDER UPDATE 
 
  Mr. Hostetler noted that during the last several months since KUA has concentrated on 
commercial sales, revenues have increased from 4% in October 1999 to 33% in December 2000.  He 
reported that the Internet Services Manager position as well as two sales positions have been eliminated 
to create further cost reductions.  Mr. Hostetler said that by March, KUA.net should no longer be in a 
deficit situation and it should be at a break even point.  Another cost reduction was noted by outsourcing 
web design. 
 
 6. DEPARTMENT HIGHLIGHTS - INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY 
 
 General Manager Welsh introduced Jef Gray, director of Information Technology.  Mr. Gray gave 
a presentation on the projected changes to his department.  He reviewed the ISP progress, disaster 
recovery plans and intranet development.  He noted several cost saving procedures that are in place or 
would be in place shortly. 
 
K. CONSENT AGENDA 
 
 Director Shearer requested that items #7 and #8 be removed from the consent agenda for 
discussion. 
 
ACTION:  Motion by Director Toro, seconded by Director Gemskie, to approve the consent 
agenda with the exception of item #7 and item #8. 
 

Motion carried  5 - 0 
 

 1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 15, 2000 REGULAR MEETING 
 
 2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF DECEMBER 4, 2000 SPECIAL MEETING 
 
 3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF DECEMBER 15, 2000 SPECIAL MEETING 
 
 4. CANE ISLAND UNIT 3 - ADDITIONAL FUNDING FOR TRIAD ELECTRIC - THE 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR FOR ACCELERATED WORK EFFORT 
  Recommendation:  Approve the additional funding of $575,000 to Triad Electric & 

Controls for their accelerated construction efforts required for the timely 
completely of Cane Island Unit 3. 

 
 5. CANE ISLAND UNIT 3 - ADDITIONAL FUNDING FOR TETON - THE GENERAL 

CONTRACTOR FOR GENUINELY ADDITIONAL WORK SCOPE 
  Recommendation:  Approve the additional funding of $431,294.12 to Teton 

Industrial Group for the additional scope of work as recommended in the Black & 
Veatch letter of January 15, 2001. 

 
 6. CANE ISLAND UNIT 3 - ADDITIONAL FUNDING FOR BLACK & VEATCH FOR THEIR 

ADDITIONAL WORK AND RE-WORK CAUSED BY GE'S LATE DRAWING SUBMITTAL 
Recommendation:  Approve the additional funding of 146,598 for Black & Veatch 
for their additional work efforts caused by late submittal of drawings by GE. 

 
 9. COMMUNITY SPONSORSHIPS 

Recommendation:  Staff recommends the Board approve the sponsorship of the 
Foundation for Osceola Education ($5,000) and Community Vision ($3,000) for 
2001. 

 
 Director Shearer wanted to know why the lowest bid was not accepted for the tree trimming truck 
and wood chipper.   Ken Davis reported that certain specifications on the chasis were necessary to meet 
the standards required by fleet management. 
 
ACTION:  Motion by Director Shearer, seconded by Director Hart, to approve item # 7 of the 
consent agenda. 

Motion carried  5 - 0 
 




